
To the Chair and Committee, 

My Name is Sara Bertschinger and I am writing in  

Opposition to HF 396, HF 14, HF 15 and HF 601 

 

My concerns for all four bills are the same.  Where will this lead?  Why is there infringements being 

proposed against the 2nd Amendment?  Unlawful individuals will give two hoots to these laws, all these 

bill are doing is restricting and infringing on the rights and safety of law abiding citizens. These increased 

regulations will hurt small businesses and families.  These proposed bill will decrease safety and 

accountability.  We as a society should be encouraging Responsibility and Accountability verse this 

nanny state mentality!  HF 396 has me extra concerned, because when there is danger, time is of the 

essence.  Unlocking 2 lock boxes and then loading the firearm leaves families vulnerable for far too long!  

Having a loaded gun locked away for emergent use is reasonable and responsible.  

 

 


